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By Col Tom Owens,  
Tucson Chapter President 
 
I hope all of you are enduring the heat, 
though early morning has been delightful. 
Supposedly, next week, we go down into the 
90s. 
 
New Restaurant location: After review of 
CAPT Charles Vaughnôs chapter member 
Restaurant Survey, we have decided to move 
to a new restaurant, Hungry Fox, at Swan and 
Broadway, northwest corner. It is an 
easy walk-in building with plenty of parking. 
They have a large meeting room and a low-
cost menu.  Lunch is at 1130 on October 24, 
2024. Col. Kurt McMillen from the Catalina 
Mountains Chapter will speak at the October 
meeting. He recently traveled to Uzbekistan in 
Asia and will give an interesting talk about his 
travels.  
 
September 
luncheon: 
Len 
Rosenblum, 
Republican 
candidate 
for the 
House in 
Legislative 
District, and 
his 
campaign 
manager, 

Doug Everett, gave a very good presentation. 
Nancy Gutierrez, a Democratic candidate, 
had to send her regrets. She teaches at 
TUSD and could not get away. Hopefully, we 
can have her speak in the future. Besides her 
legislative experience, her husband was in 
the Army, and when they married, she was an 
Army wife. Perhaps we can get her to a later 
luncheon to explain how the Arizona 
Legislature really works. 
 
We also gave our truly wonderful Secretary, 
Pam Devine a much deserved MOAA 
Leadership Award . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our stalwart, former Surviving Spouse 
Liaison, Shirley Phillips, unexpectedly passed 
away August 31. We will miss her.  

Continued on page 3 
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https://local.yahoo.com/info-20111643-the-hungry-fox-restaurant-country-store-tucson;_ylt=AwrO8Q2QsAJnrNYlTWLumYlQ;_ylu=Y29sbwNncTEEcG9zAzEEdnRpZAMEc2VjA3Nj
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TUCSON BOARD MEETINGS 

The Tucson MOAA Board meets the first Wednesday of the month, at 2 p.m. via ZOOM. 
Members are invited to submit items for consideration not later than one week prior to the 
meeting to the Secretary: pam.devine@azmoves.com,. If you desire to participate, please 

email rorvik@orvik.com to receive the access link. 

 Upcoming Tucson Chapter Meetings 
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The October Luncheon is scheduled for  
1130 Thursday, October 24  
New Venue:  The Hungry Fox  

4637 E Broadway, at the NW corner of Swan  
Speaker: Col. Kurt McMillen on Uzbekistan 

 
November 21: Speaker TBD 

December 19: Holiday Luncheon 
January 23: Speaker TBD 

February 27: Speaker: Dena Kilgore, 
MOAA Program Director, Council and Chapter Affairs 

March 27: Speaker TBD 
April 24: Speaker TBD 
May 22: Speaker TBD 

 

MOAA Tucson / Vail 
Meeting 

MOAA Tucson / Vail will hold its next 
meeting Saturday, October 19 at Del 
Lago Golf Restaurant, in Vail, at 1130. 
Please let me know if you will attend and 
please invite any military officers (active 
or retired) you know to attend. Please 

come and participate. 

Agenda includes Pledge, Arizona 
Council of Chapters meeting, MOAA 
Community Outreach Grants, and future 
Tucson meetings, and electing new 

Tucson officers. 

Col Tom Owens 
President, MOAA Tucson Chapter 
520-400-9561 cell 
https://tucsonmoaa.org/  https://
www.dellagogolf.net/ 

https://thehungryfoxrestaurant.com/
https://tucsonmoaa.org/
https://www.dellagogolf.net/
https://www.dellagogolf.net/
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The Eagles Nest continued from page 1 
 
See page 7 for more on Sherry Phillips life. 
 
New Elections: We will hold a new officers' election in December/January. Col. Tom Owens 
has decided to step down after many years of service. We need a volunteer to join Randy 
Phelps and Kristi Scully on the nominating committee. Please step up! 
 
Col Tom Owens 
 

MOAA Tucson Chapter Activities 

Right: MOAAôs ESGR Chair, Ross (Rusty) 
Orvik CDR, USN (Ret) welcoming the new 
desert Chief Petty Officers from Class 131  
at the Navy Reserve Center in Phoenix.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Above: Special shout out to the senior 
enlisted leaders from Luke AFB security  
forces and construction engineers who 
earned their Honorary Chief title.  
Navy Chief, Navy Pride! 

Left: John Roseberry, the Davis-Monthan 
on-base VSO officer in his office at DMAFB 
Bldg 3210. The MOAA chapter was able to 
secure a MOAA Foundation Community 
Grant to help defer office costs for the all-
volunteer office. The office serves on-base 
active duty as well as retired veterans and 
their dependents in securing VA disability 
compensation and related benefits at no 
cost. John, an accredited VSO, has secured 
over 2,300 disability claims since the office 
was established in 2004. He also 
participates in on-base TAP Briefings for 
exiting personnel. He warns that currently 
the VA electronic claim portal has ñburped,ò 
leading to a delay on current submittals. 
While the VA works on fixing the glitch they 
are slowly retrieving submittals from August 
on. He can be reached at 520-275-7633. 
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LEGISLATIVE UPDATE 
 
By Polly Parks, The Territorial Editor 
 
I can tell Iôm getting old because I can remember when the NDAA and Appropriation bills passed 
both Houses on time. The only drama was whether the President would exercise a line-item 
veto and whether Congress could muster the votes to overturn ité.Current situation: The NDAA 
is stuck in limbo, and the Continuing Resolution was bumped to the lame-duck session in 
December. 
 
The MOAA Summer Advocacy Campaign focused on increasing junior enlisted pay, restoring 
BAH to 100%, and the Major Richard Star Act. Weigh in on these and the below bills at MOAAôs 
Legislative Action Center. 
 
Despite bipartisan support, more work is needed on the Senator Elizabeth Dole 21st Century 
Veterans Healthcare Improvement Act (H.R. 8371). The Act includes VA benefits reforms, 
expanded long-term care services, caregiver program support services, resources for homeless 
veterans, and assistance for surviving family members, among other improvements. 
 
During the Gold Star Families Advocacy Weekôs 2nd Annual Tragedy Assistance Program for 
Survivors priorities were: The Love Lives On Act (H.R. 3651/S. 1266) addresses surviving 
spouses who remarry after losing a servicemember. Currently, surviving spouses lose access to 
certain survivor benefits when they remarry before age 55. The Caring for Survivors Act (H.R. 
1083/S. 414) seeks to increase Dependency and Indemnity Compensation (DIC) for eligible 
survivors to comparable benefits for other federal survivors. The Health Care Fairness for 
Military Families Act (H.R. 1045/S. 956) would expand TRICARE healthcare coverage to 
dependents of servicemembers up to age 26, aligning the program with civilian healthcare 
standards. The CHAMPVA Children's Care Protection Act (H.R. 2414/S. 1119) addresses age 
limits like the Health Care Fairness Act but focuses on young adult dependents of veterans who 
die from a service-connected disability who are eligible for the Civilian Health and Medical 
Program of the Department of Veterans Affairs (CHAMPVA).  

 
Upcoming MOAA  

Signature Cruises & Tours 
ōŜƴŜŬǘ ah!! ŀƴŘ ah!! /ƘŀǊƛǝŜǎ 

European Holiday Markets River Cruise 
Danube Holiday Markets ï Passau to Budapest 
Dec. 9-16, 2024 
From $3,699 
 
Tour of Australia and New Zealand 
South Pacific Tour 
May 6-21, 2025 
$6,799 per person 
 
Greek Isles Cruise 
Round-trip Athens 
Aug. 9-16, 2025 
From $3,489 
 
 

Burgundy and Provence 
Lyon to Arles 
Sept. 14-21, 2025  
From $4,799 
 
Experience unforgettable culture, world-class wine, 
unique MOAA camaraderie, and elite cuisine on a 
seven-night cruise!  
 
MOAA leadership in attendance:  
Lt. Gen. Brian T. Kelly, USAF (Ret), President and 
Chief Executive Officer 
 

 

 

 

 

https://moaa.quorum.us/
https://www.congress.gov/bill/118th-congress/house-bill/8371
https://www.moaa.org/content/benefits-and-discounts/exclusive-discounts/travel/moaa-vacations/#upcomingevents
https://www.moaa.org/content/benefits-and-discounts/exclusive-discounts/travel/moaa-vacations/#upcomingevents
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WHO CAN JOIN MOAA? 

MOAA membership is open to all officers, commissioned or warrant, whether on active duty, retired, former, reserve or 
national guard and their surviving spouse of all the eight uniformed services, including the Army, Navy, Marines, Air Force, 
Space Force, Coast Guard, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), and the Public Health Service. To 
join the Tucson Chapter, click the Join Our Chapter button on our Chapterôs home page: http://www.tucsonmoaa.org/. 

Col Gabriel Brown, Deputy Commander of the 355
th
 Wing, attended and briefed the Board 

attendees on implementing recent USAF changes. Over the next few years, big changes are 
afoot at the base and throughout the force structure. 
 
In sort, the base will house the Wing and deployable combat command unit, with Special Ops 
as a tenant. There will no longer be a Group Commander but two Deputy Commanders.  
 
The 355th and the deployable wing will ñLegoò off each other, drawing in units and personnel 
from bases and reserve units with similar capabilities for training and deployments. Because 
the manpower will be spread out through the Air Combat Command, there will be an illusion 
of less; however, the ñLegoò strategy will allow building manpower quickly where it is needed. 
The goal is to empower the airman at the lower level to take advantage of changing 
conditions without a top-heavy command structure. There will be a focus on risk-management 
techniques.  
 
Exchange: The main store is gearing up for Halloween and the holidays. The Medical Supply 
store tenant has shut down; they are looking for a new tenant. There is a new Filipino food 
concept. The Military Star (ECP) card is being revamped and will be automatically mailed to 
existing customers this month. Since one of the changes is that the merchant code will be 
through Discover, that will appear on the credit card statement. The Xpress renovation should 
be complete by the end of October. There will be an in-store Hunt Brothers Pizza and a 30% 
more capacity walk-in cooler. Commissary: Holidays coming up. German cookies are coming 
in. They are also hiring, so if you want some work or know someone who does, have them 
apply. Facilities: 6th December is Winterfest. Planning begins in December for the Open 
House and Air Show. There are two Stripe Coffee shops on base. Retirees are welcome to 
use dining facilities on base. Pharmacy: Looking for volunteers. 
 
VITA: Gearing up for 2025. Have new computers and chairs. Looking for volunteers. VSO: 
John Roseberry has processed over 2,300 disability claims since 2004. VA is currently 
experiencing delays in accessing claims from August on. Patience! 
 
SAVAHCS: Kimmy Kamerer, Center of Development and Community Engagement Service 
Chief, is retiring after a combined career of 39 years in the USAF and the VA. Her good cheer 
and expertise will be missed! The Interim Chief is Sabrina Lugo. Tucson VA Fall VET Fest will 
be held on Oct 30 from 2-6 pm at Pima Community College. SAVAHCS Quarterly 
Congressional, VSO, and Stakeholder Meeting will be on Oct. 31 from 1-2 in Bldg. 4 
Conference Room A and via Microsoft Teams. For advance questions and to RSVP, email 
pao.savahcs@va.gov. Drive-thru Flu Shots: Oct. 19 from 0700 to 1300. Walk-ins at the 
Immunization Clinic, Bldg.80 S, M-F (except Federal Holidays), 0700-1600. Volunteers 
needed: patient transportation, Van Drivers, In-Home Visitor Program, Blind Rehab Assts, 
Chaplain Office Asst, Concierge Info Desk, Comfort Cart, ER Asst to charge nurse on duty, 
Mailings; Yoga instructors. More info: TucsonCDCE@va.gov; Kristina.blake@va.gov or 520-
629-1822. 

Davis-Monthan RAO 

http://www.tucsonmoaa.org/
https://www.myecp.com/FAQ/Show/Home
mailto:pao.savahcs@va.gov
mailto:TucsonCDCE@va.gov
mailto:Kristina.blake@va.gov
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By Polly Parks, The Territorial Editor 
 
Arizona started early voting on October 9, and mail-in ballots will be arriving soon. This is my 
first presidential general election here in Arizona. I received my 356-page ñWhatôs On My 
Ballotò tome last week. Note to self: do not send in written opinions on ballot initiatives, no 
matter how passionate I feel. 
 
That said, I hope you are registered and plan to vote either by mail, drop-off, or in person. It is 
a jam-packed election, and the ballot is four pages long (called a two-card ballot). Page one is 
federal, state, County, school-related, and judicial. If you plan on voting in person, take a tick 
sheet with you. You can download a Pima County sample ballot here.  
 
Page 1; left column:  
Presidential Electors: Arizona is the only state with citizens voting for electors rather than the 
President/Vice President. While a literal interpretation of the Electoral College, the electors are 
appointed by a party chair prior to the election and can be replaced. Donôt let it slow you down. 
The ballot lists the last names of the ticket in bold before the elector list.  
 
U.S. Senator and U.S. Representative followed by State Senator and State Representatives (2 
per district). 
 
Page 1; middle column: 
Voters will fill three seats on the Corporation Commission, which regulates our utilities.  
 
County: All five Pima County Board of Supervisors members are up for election; they are 
elected by district. You will get the candidate running in your district. Following the election, the 
reconstituted Board will elect the Chair.  
 
County-wide offices are the Assessor, County Attorney, Recorder, Sheriff, and Treasurer.  
 
First page, third column: The ballot includes two Arizona Supreme Court justices, one Division 
1 Court of Appeals Judge, and 16 Pima County Superior Court Judges. The governor will 
appoint any resulting open seats from a final three-person list of nonpartisan candidates 
generated by a nonpartisan judicial nominating commission. 
 
Two Pima County Community College members are up for election; again, they are elected by 
district. You aren't in the district if you donôt see the office on the ballot. The school districts 
have Superintendents up for election and some school board members. Some school districts 
have bond issues. 
 
There are 13 propositions on pages 2-4 and listed in chronological order. Propositions 133-138 
and 311-315 are initiatives by the one-vote majority in the Arizona House and Senate. 
Propositions 139 and 140 are citizen initiatives. Propositions 133 (partisan primary elections) 
and 140 (open primary elections) take opposing views on how to conduct primaries. If you 
havenôt already made up your mind, you are welcome to crack open ñWhatôs On My Ballot?ò 
starting on page 35. A simple majority will decide.  

VOTE  VOTE  VOTE  VOTE 

https://www.pima.gov/394/Elections
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MOAA Tucson Chapter  
Mission 

1. Advocate and support MOAA national 
goals. 

2. Advocate and support the Arizona and 
metro Tucson programs, activities, and 
proposed legislation. 

3. Encourage and promote a spirit of vol-
unteerism and participation in pro-
grams and activities beneficial to Tuc-
son civic and military communities. 

Our member, Shirley Jean Phillips, passed away on August 31, 2024, at the age of 90. Shirley 
moved to Tucson to attend the University of Arizona to study bookkeeping. She was also a 

cheerleader and continued to cheer 
for the Wildcats for the rest of her 
life. She met and married the love 
of her life, Wayne (Major Byron 
Wayne Phillips), in 1971, and they 
traveled extensively for his military 
career. 
 
Shirley loved water skiing and 
boating with Wayne, as well as their 
travels to Canada, Hawaii, and the 
Far East. They enjoyed traveling 
with the University of Arizona 
football team and tailgating. She 
was the Director of Training at 
Mountain Bell and retired in 1986. 
She was a member of Christ 
Lutheran Vail Church. Over the last 

24 years she enjoyed spoiling her niece Alisha, taking her on lots of trips. 
 
Shirley enjoyed volunteering with the military, USAF, and the community. Shirley was an active 
Surviving Spouse member of the Military Officers Association of America, the Military Widows 
Association, and for a number of years, was on the Board of the Davis-Monthan Retiree 
Activities Office. She was a member of Beta Delta Chapter of Epsilon Sigma Alpha for 28 
years. She was very active in the Fraternal Order of Police Auxiliary while her brother Butch 
was a deputy sheriff. She will be missed. 

Surviving Spouse & Personal Affairs 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ ¸ƻǳǊ [ŜƎƛǎƭŀǘƻǊǎ ŀƴŘ ¦ǊƎŜ ¢ƘŜƳ 
ǘƻ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ  !ƭƭ-±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ CƻǊŎŜ 

Paul G. 
Marsh, (USA 
CPL) (1934-
2024) was  
instrumental 
in establish-
ing the  
Arizona  
Memorial Cemetery in Marana. A Korean 
War-era Army veteran serving in the Medi-
cal Corps, he was inducted into the Arizona 
Veterans Hall of Fame in 2015. On the 
board of directors of several Tucson veter-
an-oriented organizations, Paul promoted 
programs to alleviate chronic homeless-
ness and identify critical support services 
for needy veterans and their families. He 
also served on the Pima County Board of 
Supervisors from 1993-1997. 


